
DEPRRTM ENT OF TRkNSPORTATlON 
NATIONAL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BOARO 

WASHINGTON. D.C. 20591 

September 2 6 ,  196'7 

IN REPLY 
REFER TO: SB-1-96 

Honorable W i l l i a m  F. McKee 
Administrator 
Federal  Aviation Administration 
Department of Transportation 
Washington, D. C. 20530 

Dear General McICee: 

Invest igat ion of a fatal  accident i.nvol.ving a Piper ~~.-23/250 
a i r c r a f t ,  N8888., at  Hershey., Pennsylvania, on Apr i l  30,, 1967, dis- 
closed t h a t  t he  r i g h t  engine iias not operating at  impact and revealed 
a rupture  i n  the  main f u e l  f low divider  diaphragm ins t a l l ed  on t h i s  
engine. 
examination of both poirerplants t h a t  could be considered pre-impact. 

Examination of t he  diaphragm i n s t a l l e d  i n  the  r i g h t  engine f low 

This was the  only f a i l u r e  found during the  teardoyvn and 

d iv ide r ,  Bendix PIN 2524223-1, disclosed t h a t  t h e  rupture exhibited 
the  cha rac t e r i s t i c s  of a f a i l u r e  i n  tension. 
under magnification showed evidence of ozone deterioration exis t ing  
on both t h e  fuel. s ide and on the a i r ' s i d e  of t he  d i a p h a ~  fold. 

The diaphragm as vieved 

The Bendix Corporation current ly  spec i f i e s  d i a p h r a p  P/N 2525361 
i n  .the f u e l  flow divid,er, P/N 2524223-1, whereas the,  diaphragn in- 
s t a l l e d  i n  t h e  r i g h t  engine f u e l  flow div ider  of N8888 vas P/N 2520823. 
This change was made i n  production $0 incorporate a material  t h a t  i s  
r e s i s t a n t  t o  ozone deter iorat ion.  However, t he  manufacturer did not 
i s sue  a service b u l l e t i n  r e l a t ive  t o  this change. 

Since rupture of t he  diaphragm not only causes loss of engine 
power but  a l so  creates  a f i r e  hazard, it i s  recommended tha t  consider- 
a t i o n  be given t o  mandatory replacement of a l l  PIN 2520823 diaphragm 
i n  service with t h e  improved, diaphragms. 



Honorable W i l l i a m  F. McKee (2) 

O u r  Engineering Division has been i n  conta.ct v i t h  engineering 
personnel of your Eastern Region and a l so  with Bendix Energy Controls 
Division, South Bend, India.na, concerning t h i s  problem. 
us if any fur ther  information o r  a.ssista,nce i s  needed. 

Please advise 

Sincerely yours, 

. 


